
Club Meeting Minutes 
December 7, 2023 

Held at the FW Botanical Gardens 

President Kevin Guiles called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. There were 19 in person 
members, 3 members joined us via ZOOM and we had 3 guests!  
 
Kevin presented the financial report which was approved. Last month’s minutes were 
also approved. 
 
Door prizes were won by Ed and Paul. 
 
The location has been changed for just the January meeting. It will be held in the BRIT 
building. This is the second right turn as you turn into the main gate. We’re hoping to 
have someone at the turn to flag you down! It’s to the right of the main building where 
we usually have meetings.  
 
The January Educational Program will be students from Trinity Valley school, on 
ancient coins. 
 
Show and Tell: 
Danny showed us a 1939-D Nickel he received as change.  

 
 



And a Gothic style 1849 Florin of Great Britain with Roman numerals for the date. 

 
 
Roy received a 2021 dollar bill with two women’s signatures on it. This is the first time 
two women have signed U.S. currency together. 

 
 
Paul had the 50th Anniversary medallion set from the Fort Worth Coin Club. 

 
 
Our educational program was presented by Doug Davis. Doug has had a long career in 
law enforcement and has long been involved with investigating numismatic crimes. 
During Doug’s career he began to realize there was a lack of knowledge on police 
forces regarding the numismatic world. Doug has found a niche and is filling it with a 
task force and website with information regarding numismatic crimes. He brought with 
him many examples of fake slabs and coins he has recovered. 
www.numismaticcrimes.org 

 

http://www.numismaticcrimes.org/


 
The Fort Worth Coin Club gathered toys to be donated to the Ronald McDonald house 
in Fort Worth. 

 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:44pm 
 
There were 24 items in the after-meeting auction. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


